FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting of the BEST VALUE, SCRUTINY AND BRIDPORT AND WEST BAY TOWN PLAN SUB COMMITTEE of Bridport Town Council held at Mountfield, Bridport on Tuesday 8 June 2010 at 11.00 a.m.

PRESENT

Cllr 
Miss S.A. Brown (Chairman from item 2)



Cllrs:   G.J. Ackerman

C.M. Ray



K.A. Day


Mrs M.J. Ray




Ms F.K. McKenzie

C.D. Wild









Ms S.J. Williams

Also in attendance: Cllrs: D.G. Rickard and D.R. Tett.

1.
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN

At the start of the meeting, the Town Clerk asked for nominations for Chairman of the Sub Committee. 

RESOLVED; that Cllr Miss S.A. Brown be elected as Chairman of the Sub Committee for the ensuing municipal year 2010/2011.

Cllr Miss S.A. Brown in the Chair


PUBLIC FORUM

There were no members of the public present.
2.
APOLOGIES


Apologies for absence were received from Cllr: N.K. Cast.
3.
MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting of the Best Value, Scrutiny and Bridport and West Bay Town Plan Sub Committee held on 9 March 2010 were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

The Town Clerk reported that he was to meet with the current insurers regarding the terms of the current insurance policy, to ensure best value.


4.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no specific declarations, although Cllr C.D. Wild and all other members of the Sub Committee declared a general personal interest as members of outside bodies who may be represented on the community web site (minute no.8) 
5.
INTERNAL AUDIT AND ANNUAL ACCOUNTS 2009/10
The Town Clerk reported the current position. The Internal Auditor had made his final visit at the end of May and the comments made were reported. The Annual Accounts would now be presented to the Finance and General Purposes Committee and full Council in June, to enable submission to the External Auditor by 9 July.

The update was noted.

6.
ANNUAL REPORT 2009/10 AND NEWSLETTERS
The Town Clerk reported for information on the arrangements to produce the Annual Report, which would be ready for publication following the approval of the accounts. It would be delivered to all households by the end of June.

The Town Clerk also raised the possibility of having a regular publication of Town Council news in a local paper and this was generally supported.


The update was noted.

7.
GRANTS
The Town Clerk reported that the grants scheme was now open and application forms available. 
It was agreed that the SLA funded bodies should be asked to make a presentation to the September meeting of this Sub Committee, on their work over the year. Other small grant aided bodies should also be asked to confirm how their grant funding, that they received last year, was spent.
The update was noted.

8.
COMMUNITY WEBSITE

Consideration was given to a report of the Town Clerk, ENCL: 2228.


Members discussed the current community web site: www.bridportandwestbay.co.uk.

It was agreed that this site needed to be reviewed, to look at the options for the site, the purpose and content of the site and how it could be developed and maintained. The community presence on the site to be retained as part of any proposed improvements. Progress to be reported back to the next meeting of the Sub Committee.

In the meantime, the home page for the site should be updated, to include relevant links to help direct visitors to relevant information about the town.


The Administrative Officer was thanked for all her work in maintaining the site, in addition to the Town Council’s own site, www.bridport-tc.gov.uk.


RECOMMEND: that the www.bridportandwestbay.co.uk web site be reviewed, to include discussions with interested groups to look at the options for the site and in the meantime, the home page be updated to include links to help direct visitors to relevant information about the town.

9.
STANDING ORDERS

The Town Clerk reported that Standing Orders were last reviewed in 2008 and it would a good time for a further review, to consider issues such as the process to nominate a candidate for Mayor. A new guide to Standing Orders had also been published by the National Association of Local Councils.

RECOMMEND: that a working group of members be appointed (in political balance) to work with the Town Clerk to review the Town Council’s Standing Orders and to report back in September.
The meeting closed at 12:05 p.m.
The next meeting of this Sub Committee will be held on 7 September 2010
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